
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Just a quick email to welcome you to the last half term of the academic year! Whilst the 

frustration of missing all that usually fills these weeks remains with us, there is still a great 

deal in store for the children and we hope to complete the year with a little optimism and 

joy.  

Our Year 6 children look rather fabulous in their new hoodies. Whilst I still can’t answer the 

‘why are they purple?’ question that I’ve been asked quite a lot, they are very proud!   

 

On their behalf, I want to thank our Friends committee for kindly organising and purchasing 

them.  

The final topic of the year is a whole school one. It is rather apt as we run up to the holiday 

season, that our theme is ‘The Journey’. Each class has set sail to track a famous voyage 

– one in fact and one in fiction.  

Reception are following bears and Wild Things and were a little shocked to meet a rather 

scary version on their ‘bear hunt’ across the field on Monday!  

Year 1 and year 5 are meeting those who travelled aboard HMT Empire Windrush as part 

of their history studies and learning a great deal from the outcome and impact of the 

journey many decades later.  

Year 4 have set sail aboard The Mayflower and are already full of the names and lives of 

those on the passenger list.  

 

 



Year 3 have a different kind of journey ahead. They are travelling with the recently 

departed Ancient Egyptians as they meet 42 gods and complete their quest to find Osiris 

(meeting the ‘devourer’ being the alternative!). A strong nerve will be in order!  

Year 2 set sail from Southampton on Monday and have already sent postcards home, 

dined in splendour and met the captain of the Titanic… I’ve got that sinking feeling… 

Year 6 are off on The Silk Road and are already connecting the Han Dynasty with the rich 

culture, ideas and traditions that tie so neatly all that they have learnt in primary school 

history.  

The whole school plan is attached and should give 

you an overview of our Willow Brook journey!  

In philosophy on a Friday, the children are using a 

rather fabulous book called ‘The Boy, the Mole, the 

Fox and the Horse’ by Charlie Mackesy to explore 

their views and ideas. If you haven’t encountered the 

book, please take a look – you’ll love it. Alternatively, 

it makes a perfect story to relax to at bedtime (for an 

adult or a child!) - you can find it here: 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/m000r630  

 

If you are looking for inspiration for a good read to share with your child, other books that 

are perfect to support our current curriculum (and will be used in school) might include:  

For our younger children  

 

For middle years  

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/m000r630


For older readers 

 

In our art and design lessons, we will be on a bus! I think you’ll 

appreciate just what our project is going to be as soon as you are 

aboard!  

As I have said, this term we will do our best to give the children as 

good an ‘end of year’ experience as we can. Whilst it is looking like 

we may have to carry on without you as our audience, we will have 

picnics and sports afternoons and many of the other events that 

usually help us to mark the summer term. The children will also 

have an opportunity to meet their new teachers and experience life 

in their September classrooms. I am pleased that our staffing structure remains the same 

for next year and can confirm that teachers will be staying in their current year groups. So,  

EYFS will be in the capable hands of Mrs Sampson and Mrs Cotton. 

Year 1 will have Mr Boyd 

Year 2 - Miss Johnston and Mrs Fleming 

Year 3 – Miss Brearey 

Year 4 – Mrs Best 

Year 5 – Mrs Smith  

Year 6 – Mr Jones.  

End of year reports will be with you in the first week of July and you will have the 

opportunity to speak with teachers, if required and respond to any issues raised before we 

break up on Friday 23rd July.  

For now I wish you a restful weekend and hope that you enjoy the sunshine that has been 

promised!  

With my very best wishes to you all,  

Louise Ballard 

 



 


